Cheyenne Heritage Quilter’s

Patchwork Update

November 2010

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter’s creativity, sharing quilting knowledge,

exhibiting quilting accomplishments and contributing to the community.

Note from the President!

President: Esther Trevino-Neasloney

The weather was not very cooperative during the move to our new
location at 1st United Methodist. Even though it was cold and drizzily
we still persevered. A big thank you to Jeannie, Adelle, and Joyce for
all their help, determination and cheerfulness during the move.

We had our first meeting at the church November 1st and from
comments | was receiving during the evening it appears that members
were very pleased with the new location. I think this was a great choice
and look forward to future meetings. Esther - Esther

CHQ BOARD APPROVES WEBPAGE NEWSLETTER

The CHQ board voted at the October Board meeting to create a
website that would be easy to update. Start-up costs will be $325.00,
annual fee will be $25.00, and monthly fee will be $30.00. We plan to
recoup the expense with savings on newsletter print and postage by
encouraging members to go online to read the CHQ newsletter or

print their own copy in color. Members will continue to get the paper
copy of the newsletter until they ask to switch. Last year, 73 of our
members listed an email address. If 50 of them chose to switch, the website will pay for itself. The website will also act as
publicity for the guild. It will be very useful for advertising our meetings and the quilt show, cutting down on phone
inquiries and SASEs. Initially, the one-page website will contain information about CHQ, our meeting schedule, our other
activities, and a link to the current newsletter. For an example of a good looking one-page site, see

http://www.laramiecoop.com/. We could picture quilts instead of cows. Barb Gorges has agreed to be "Webmistress" to
facilitate publicity for the 2011 quilt show. Robin Theobald has volunteered to be "Webmistress-in-Training." If you have
any concerns about the website, please contact: Barb, 634-0463, bgorges4@msn.com or Esther, 631-8092
quiltertn@bresnan.net.

Newsletter opportunity
Our club needs a new editor for the monthly newsletter. This

RAFFLE QUILT

It is time again to start working

on getting our raffle quilt made.

I will

have a pattern ready, no later than
the first meeting in November. We
would love to have everybody make a
block or two for the qullt. We
look forward to your participation
in this project. Please have
completed blocks back to me by the
December 6 meeting. Thanks, Carole
Gardner

issue is the last one from me. We've weathered the membership
drive and are well on our way for this quilt year so it is time for
me to concentrate on the things | had planned to concentrate on
when Esther came to me in August requesting that | step into the
position at the last minute. | think this is a good time to make the
change as there is no newsletter until January 3<which will give
the new person plenty of time to get set to do the job. Also, as
the club moves toward a more electronic format, the new editor
will have a good group of people to work with as the newsletter
evolves. So, STEP RIGHT UP and WRITE ALL ABOUT IT!

Thanks for everything, Judy Gilmore



http://www.laramiecoop.com/
mailto:quiltertn@bresnan.net

Officers & Committee Chairs

2010-2011

President:
Esther Trevino-Neasloney

Vice President/Programs:
Joy Torelli

Secretary/Treasurer:
Sandy Farrell

Challenge Quilt 2011:
Barb Gorges
Lois B. Hansen

Challenge Quilt 2012:
Pat Messer

Community Quils:
Janet Osborn(Chairman)
Jo Ellen Mass (Co-chairman)

Cowboy Fest 2011: VACANT

Historian:
Nancy Williams

Hospitality/ Greeters:
Carolyn Morris

Librarian:
Linda Herget

New Members:
Mona Weeks

ALL Sewing Machines
on SALE!!

Quilting, Embroidery & Sergers

Inventory Reduction Sale
Select Models

"1 90% om

JANOME Tmﬂl' ~]———a
Quilting Machine J’ B (B

11” workspace

ing Center g . 118.0717

At E. Lincolnway & Hugur, Cheyenne, WY

Publicity: VACANT

Quilt Show 2011:
Barb Gorges (Chairman)
VACANT (Chairman-elect)

Raffle Quilt 2011:
Carole Gardner

Raffle Quilt 2011 Tickets:
Cindy Paul
Kathy Sconce

Round Robin
Sue Frerich

Round Tuit
Darlene McClure (Chair)
Robin Theobald (Co-Chair)

Social Committee:
Donna Dolan
Anna Eggleston

Trunk Show: VACANT

Update Editor:
Judy Gilmore
Annie Hollenbeck
‘Webmistress

Barb Gorges
Robin Theobald

MACHINE QUILTERS FOR HIRE

Nancy Clemens.......ccceueeennnne 638-6736

Donna Dolan ......cccceceevieuennnne. 637-6606

Caroline Johnson 632-3599

Quilted Corner.......ccccovrvevennne. 638-2002

Adrienne Szabady .................... 742-8083

Carole Gardner.......cccccvvvevennne. 634-9346
QUILT TEACHERS

Barb Gorges......oovvueueinininnnnn. 634-0463

Quilt Essentials.......cceoervevennnnen 742-6156

Quilted Corner.......ccccovrvevennne. 638-2002
QUILT DOCUMENTATION

Anne Olson ......ccoveverenenienne 742-9144
QUILT APPRAISERS

Jan Sears....cccoeevievienienienieniens 308-262-1031

Jeananne Wright........coeueueneee 303-772-7684
QUILTING HELP

Marilyn Carlson .......ceeveeeennne 630-2508

(piecing)

Jana Ginter.....c.ocvevveveereereerenens 649-2422

(repair, restoration, care)

Mary Levenhagen .........c.cccc.... 638-8571

(piecing & hand-quilting)
Adell VanPatten-Gorney.......... 632-1764
(UFO eliminator)



Programs

2011 Vice President: Joy Torelli

October 4 "Quilt Friends" small group presentation.

(Saturday) - 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. “Got Scraps” workshop with Daenette More at Creative
October 16 S o .

Ministries. Advanced registration and payment required.

Halloween Hilarity! Bring your Halloween themed quilts! Also bring pieces of fabric

(6 strips about 22" long and about 2-2 1/2 " wide. You can use leftovers from
October 18 binding). We'll have Halloween goodies and play the Dice Game of “Right, Left,

Center”. Winners will receive scrappy/string quilt block design suggestions to make a
quiltlet with their winnings!

November 1

“Get to Know the New Facility and New Board Members. Bring Your Show and
Tell” (Please note that our meetings will now be held at the First Methodist Church!

Also, please enter through the North Door )

November 6

(Saturday) 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. “Got Scraps” workshop with Daenette More at the First
Methodist Church. - Enter through the North Door. Advanced registration and
payment required.

November 15

Sue Frerich, Featured Quilter

Sherry Reynolds, Featured Quilter. Also Round Robin Exchange. (This will be

December 6 our only meeting in December.) No show and tell.

January 3 Welcome in“th.e N”ew Year Party and Trivet Swap: Bring a small,
handmade, “trivet” (or small potholder) for our fun, annual SWAP.

January 17 Carole Gardner and Friends, “All About Longarm Quilting” Also Round
Robin Exchange.

February 7 Kathy Sconce “Redwork Review” (M.embers should b.ring any quilt with
Redwork (or any colorWork), embroidery or red fabric)

February 21 To Be Announced (TBA) and Round Robin Exchange

March 7 TBA

March 21 TBA

April 4 TBA and Round Robin Exchange

April 18 TBA

May 2 TBA

May 14 Round Robin Luncheon at Sue Frerich’s house

May 16 Round Robin Show and Tell (Lead by Sue Frerich)

June 20 Patricia Hall, Featured Quilter. Appliqué and Beading on quilts.

July 18

August 15

August 24-27

CHQ Quilt Show




CHQ quilt show 2011 Initial Plans Set
2011 Quilt Show Chair: Barb Gorges, (bgorges4@msn.com)

Seven CHQ members with a total of over 100 years’ experience with our annual quilt show have planned the remodel for
2011. The dates will be Aug. 25-27 (last month I was not quite correct), though Thursday will be open late afternoon into
the evening instead of the usual 10 a.m. — 4 p.m.

Based on survey results, we will have the Silent Auction again, but there will be limits. We will ask that large quilts for sale
be hung as regular quilt entries so they can be displayed rather than folded up. We will have quilt appraisals, quilt critiques,
demonstrations and a few, selected vendors. New will be an area advertising CHQ and its activities. A $2 per person
admission fee will go to First United Methodist Church in lieu of rent, but any CHQ members working will get in free.

We will schedule children’s activities at another time, save door prize solicitation for events with mostly quilters in
attendance (what do non-quilters do with the fat quarters they win?) and not have a featured quilter this year as we get
acclimated to the new venue.

Volunteers so far include chairs Bea Dersham (appraisals), Florence Brown (hostessing), Jeannie Wilson (memorials, if
necessary), Penny Morris (quilt critiques and vendors), Carole Gardner (raffle quilt), Cindy Paul and Kathy Sconce (raffle
ticket sales), and Mona Weeks (quilt stand building).

In January we will have a meeting to organize publicity and a timeline for other tasks such as selling program advertising,
advertising for quilt entries, and designing the silent auction and show layout. If you are interested in chairing any of the
remaining committees, or working on any committee, and didn’t already indicate it on your survey, please call me, Barb

Gorges, 634-0463, or email bgorges4@msn.com.

Take partin 2011 CHQ Quilt Challenge, with or without Kit
2011 Quilt Challenge chairman: Barb Gorges
As we get into perfect quilting weather, it is time to get going on your 2011 CHQ Quilt Challenge entry, due July 18.

Remember, this year the theme is “Recycle Tradition,” so you can buy a $13 kit at one of the meetings that has some
snazzy recycled fabric from Lois B. Hansen’s extensive collection, already cleaned and pressed with buttons removed, or
you can find your own fabric source and submit a $10 entry fee when you turn in your quilt.

If you are not buying a kit, be sure to read the rules before beginning your project—you need a photo of your recycled
fabrics as they looked in their previous lives. Pick up the rules at a CHQ meeting or call or email Barb Gorges, 634-0463,
bgorges4@msn.com.

ROUNDTUIT RALLY - 2011
Roundtuit Chair: Darlene McClure, Co-Chair: Robin Theobald

It’s time again to “get around to it” on some of those 3) Your deadline for entries is December 6th - give
projects that you just have to get done or that you want off your Roundtuit(s) to Robin Theobald or Darlene
your list of unfinished projects (so you don’t have to think McClure by December 6th (or call one of us If
about it anymore!) you can’t make it to the next two meetings)

Here is how the Roundtuit Rally works: 4) Cut/sew/quilt as many times as it takes to finish

1) Choose one or more projects you want to get done your project(s)

this year (choose a maximum of five for the rally)- 5) Bring it to Show and Tell — we all want to see your
these might be projects you started in a class but success!

didn’t finish, tops that you finished piecing but 6) Report your completed project(s) to Robin or

never quilted and bound, kits that you loved and Darlene

bought and never started.

7) We'll have our finale in May 2011 and draw for

2) Write each project on a Roundtuit .
prizes


mailto:bgorges4@msn.com
mailto:bgorges4@msn.com

Regional Events

Items from www.WSQG.org website:

February 12-13, 2011
Wyoming Start Quilt Guild
Quilt Show

Aspen Elementary School

June 2-4, 2011

“Quilting on the Green”
Lisa Twitchell, Chairman
lisa@keamasquilts.com

307-875-5461
Green River, WY

Email: Marlys Bias
mbias1@msn.com

Riverton, WY

July 14-17, 2011
March 2011 Quilt Wyoming 2011
Buffalo Quilt Show Simple Pleasures
County Library and Buffalo Information
Quilting Gals Northwest College
Johnson County Library Powell, WY
Buffalo, WY

Hoffman Challenge

September 16-18, 2011
17th Annual

Quilts Along the Platte
Rendezvous Center
Goshen County Fairground
Torrington, WY

July 19-21, 2012
Quilt Wyoming 2012
Sheridan Community
College

Sheridan, WY

September 17-19, 2012
18th Annual

Quilts Along the Platte
Rendezvous Center
Goshen County Fairground
Torrington, WY

www.hoffmanchallenge.com/challenge2011.html See the new

fabric, and rules here. If you have questions about participating, Pat Messer has entered

before and been chosen to be included in the traveling display, so she is a terrific resource.

Wyoming State Quilt Guild keeps an up-to-date list of events happening in Wyoming. Be

sure to go to their site and check it out...as well as plans for this years’ Quilt Wyoming to be

held in Powell, Wyoming and photos of
last year’s event. Membership information
is available at their site as well.

WWW.WSQg.0Ig

Rocky Mountain Quilt Museum-1213
Washington Avenue- Golden, CO.
November 2, 2010-January 29, 2011
Home for the Holidays: Red and

Green Extraordinaire

February 1-April 30, 2011
Over Here: Quiltmaking that saw
U. S. through the War Years:
Quilts from the collection of Sue
Reich

August 2-October 29, 2011
Evolutions Featured Artist

November 1, 2011-January 28, 2012
Treasures from the permanent
collection
https://rmqm.org/zz/home-
mainmenu-1.html

A

<
Around the ¥” Block

Check out our great classes

before Christmas

453 Vandehei Avenue

Suite #120

307-433-9555
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Minutes

Update Editor Judy Gilmore

October 18, 2010 We met at Creative Ministries
for the last time. From now on Cheyenne Heritage
Quilters will meet at First United Methodist
Church in downtown Cheyenne. At tonight’s
meeting Esther introduced our visitors Marilyn
Carlson, Stacey Bray and Vidette Bray. Then we
had some committee reports. Barb Gorges has set
October 28 as a planning meeting for the Quilt
Show, Sue Frerich kicked off the Round Robin
activity. Bonnie Osborn talked about Community
Quilts, Judy shared the map to the First United
Methodist Church downtown and then we had
Show & Tell. Thanks to Esther for sending me
the following list of Showers ¢ Tellers:

Marilyn Lanham - 4 halloween pieces

Jo Ellen Mass - fabric and stitchery

November 1, 2010 This was the first meeting at the
new location in the First United Methodist Church
which is located in downtown Cheyenne. Our
president introduced the guests that came this
evening which wer Merrily Bobiney, Jenny Rish,
Vicki Janz, Isabel Hennicu and Tana Carpenter.
Carol Gardner brought the pattern for the Raffle
Quilt and strips of black to be used in creating the
pieces needed to complete the quilt. Esther
announced that Barb Gorges will be in charge of the
new website. And the rest of the evening was spent
getting to know those members that have taken
positions of leadership in the club. The following
people brought show-¢ tell and introduced
themselves to the membership: Pat Messer, Darlene
McClure, Janet Osborn, Joy Torelli, Mona Weeks,
Carolyn Morris, Cindy Paul, Kathy Sconce, Donna
Dolan, Anna Eggleston, Sandy Farrell, Nancy
Williams, Barb Gorges, Judy Gilmore and Linda
Herget. Sue Frerich gave some information about the
Round Robin and Robin Theobald talked about the
Round Robin. There was a drawing for door prizes,
and wonder of wonders...Judy Gilmore won some
fabric...but she got so excited about winning that
she forgot to write down any of the other winners.
Sorry ladies. Our regular show & tell included items

DAENETTE's Class Projects

Jeannie Wilson - Judy Niemeyer Class project
Pat Collins - Sunbonnet Sue

Genelle Warner - 2 halloween pieces

Mary Harpold - halloween

Bonnie Chapman - halloween

Becky Bogart - halloween

Sharon Patch - halloween

Barbara Stugart - Guilt

Naenette More - Halloween panel

Donna Dolan - Halloween - strip piecing samples
that could be made with the winnings from
tonight’s games.

The rest of the evening was spent playing games,
winning fabric, and working on puzzles with
assorted snacks to aid in the festivity.

from Betty Kempter, Becky Bogart, Bonnie
Chapman and Roberta Robinson. The evening
ended with time to share
snacks, and take a tour of

the church

The

i\tedCorner

309 W. Lincolnway
g www.wyomingquilting.com

We carry only 100% cotton fabric, such as o
Hoffman, Moda, RJR, ¢> Kaufman ]

Classes are starting.
See our newsletter for all our clubs and activities!
Join the fun!

Monday-Saturday
10 a.m. — 5:30 p.m.
638-2002
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http://www.wyomingquilting.com/

Treasure’s Report
Treasurer: Sandy Ferrell

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters OCTOBER 15, 2010

Budget Period: SEPTEMBER, 15- OCTOBER 15,

2010
Ending balance OCTOBER 15, 2010 $4472.92
Item Income Expense YTD
Dues 1124.00 1530.00
Church Rent (A) 75.00 -125.00
PO Box Rent (yearly) -40.00
Programs (B) -75.00
Quilt Show 2010 (C) -136.50
Quilt Show 2011 (D) 11.20 -11.20
Raffle Quilt 2010 (E) 10.00
Raffle Quilt 2011 (F)
Silent Auction 2010 (G) 23.00 284.40
Silent Auction 2011 (H)
Classess () 300.00 560.00
MISC. (J) 16.80 50.80
Newsletter (K) 113.71 -113.71
Guests Fee (L) 10.00 10.00
TOTALS 1473.80 199.91
CASH ON HAND 5746.81
A.RENTAL
OCT. MEETINGS AND DANETTE MORE CLASS 10-16-10

B.PROGRAMS

C.QUILT SHOW 2010

D.QUILTSHOW 2011

PRINTING OF QUILT SHOW SURVEY
E.RAFFLE QUILT 2010
F.RAFFLE QUILT 2011

G.SILENT AUTION 2010
INCOME OF ITEM SOLD
H.SILENT AUCTION 2011
I.CLASS
DANETTE MORE 10-16-10 &11-6-10
J. MISC. VOID CK #3193 ADD $16.00 TO OVER ALL MEMBERSHIP TOTAL
K.INEWSLETTER
PRINTING OF NEWSLETTER
L.GUESTS
TWO GUESTS FOR PAM PETERSON PROGRAM



General Club Information

Guest Policy

Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels and non-quilters
are welcome. Non-members may attend two meetings free of charge. On
the third and subsequent meetings, the non-member must pay $2.00
unless membership dues are paid. When the club has a paid speaker guests
will be asked to pay $5 even on first or second visits to the club.

Adpvertisements & Articles for Newsletter

Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related.

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not responsible for
typing your information. Email articles, questions or advertisement
artwork by the first Tuesday of each month to the newsletter editor (Judy
Gilmore at judya2a@bresnan.net.). You may always send items early.

Cost for advertisements is:

V4 page 3%x5 $10.00
Va page 5x7% $20.00
Full page 7% x10 $30.00

Cell Phones

We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and emergency conversations be
held out of the meeting room.

Meeting Schedule

We meet the first and third Mondays of most months. We meet only the
first Monday of December and the third Monday of June, July and
August. Meetings often include some type of program event or featured
quilter, as well as show & tell and access to our library. Board meetings
are held the 3rd Tuesday of the month at the President’s house.

Show & Tell Guidelines

Show 1 or more finished projects. Share information regarding each piece.
Feel free to ask for critique or input. Show & Tell items will be displayed
for everyone to view and enjoy during break

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters
P.O. Box 21194
Cheyenne, WY 82003-7023

Meeting Location:

First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th Street (between
Warren and Central Avenues) Please park in the lot on the north side of
the church (Enter from Central or 19th street) and use the North door
into the building. Our meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. Our President will be
at the church by 6:30 p.m. before each quilt meeting for those of you that
would like a little more time to visit with each other. Your help with
setting up and taking down is greatly appreciated.

View newsletter online at:

http://www.angelfire.com/planet/quilt/
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